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1.   Division/Region Accomplishments since the last report:


PREFERRED FUTURE

Builds Networks  


Working with ACTER on partnering with ETED research award winners. ETED research 
award winner would present at ACTER for better alignment. We are currently working 
on potential partners for ETED virtual conference presentation. Presentations will 
tentatively focus on implementing the common core into ETE. We also continue to work 
with ITEEA and ATMAE as potential partners. I plan on attending ITEEA and at that 
time have a meeting to discuss how collaborations can take place in the future.
Integrates Disciplines 


Collaboration with ATMAE specifically has the potential to bring forward disciplines 
that have historically not participated with ETED (energy, etc.). The ETED policy 
committee is also brainstorming different activities to increase value and involvement at 
VISION 2013 and beyond. The previously mentioned virtual conference presentations 
are one idea brought forward in ATL that the policy committee would like to move 
forward with.
Resource for Data 


Will be working to include the directory of engineering and technology education 
teachers (formerly through ASTE) on the ACTE ETED website. The policy committee 
also voted to streamline the ETED Awards process in order to have a greater potential 
for recognizing quality programs, educators, and students.
Voice of CTE 


Planning to attend ITEEA and looking to increase the pool of ETED research symposium 
participants to community colleges and technical schools.


MEMBERSHIP

       2.   Individual VP activities to support Division/Region and Board goals:


Policy committee conference call scheduled for January 25 to discuss VISION 


2013, virtual conferences, updates to the ETED policy manual, and Awards.

3.   Potential candidates contacted for future Board of Directors Elections:


The ETED division had two candidates run for VP Elect. Both were qualified candidates. 
Dr. Paul Asunda was elected. At VISION 2012, the ETED division recruited two new 
qualified candidates to serve as policy committee members.

4.   Division/region Concerns for CTE/ACTE Board Report:

A major concern continues to be the decline in membership. At this point, I’m not sure if it is a battle we can win. Despite seeing the value of CTE, many CTE educators just don’t see the value of belonging to an association (at least not in the same way as 20 years ago). It might be time to take a hard look at alternative funding methods such as providing training or developing purchasable curriculum packages (common core, etc.). We might also look at lowering or eliminating membership dues at some point. Some organizations are looking towards this method with the idea that “everyone” is a member and you pay for what you use. While these are only thoughts, it might be important to address possible changes as we look to a new executive director.

My second concern is related to the first, but is specific to the new executive director. While I am certain that we all recognize the importance of this selection, it cannot be understated that this selection will drive the organization into the future. This concern is also hope for the future of ACTE. I’m excited by the number of applicants and the opportunity to get to know the top candidates. 

5.   Items To Be Placed on Board Agenda for Discussion:

